ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES 
V4 –
Committee Meeting Tuesday 15th September 2015 held at 7.30pm at Grove Hill House, Grove Hill, Dedham, CO7 6DX.
Present: Colin West (Chairman), John Russell (Vice Chairman), Perry Mole (Treasurer), John Collyer (Future Fixtures Secretary), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Eddie Banks (Current Fixtures Secretary), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Julie Laver (Development/Acting Head Coach), and Chris Childs (Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Peter Warland (EAOA Representative).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of Meeting 11th May 2015
The Minutes of the Meeting 11th May 2015 were approved by the Committee and signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record.


	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03

3.04

3.05

3.06

3.07

3.08

3.09

3.10

3.11

3.12

3.13


	Clubmark Renewal Application 

Andrew has carried out a full review for the Clubmark Renewal Application and consulted the rest of the Committee to present a series of refinements to our practice and administration procedures.
John Collyer is nominated as the Volunteer Officer.

Minor amendments to Coaching Policy agreed.
Andrew set out proposals for the role of the Membership Secretary which was agreed.

Minor revisions to the role of Development Officer agreed.

Minor revisions to the role of Junior Captain agreed.

Minor revisions to the role of Head Coach agreed to allow other competent persons to deliver activities.

Lyn has reviewed the role of the Club Welfare Officer and confirms that this accords with BOF recommendations. This needs to be reviewed on a regular basis.
All roles to be reviewed by next meeting.

Reference to News Letter Editor omitted.

It is considered the Code of Conduct as relating to Juniors should be extended to cover all persons. The existing code is approved but should be referred to the Development Committee for review and circulation.
Andrew will update the web site and submit the file for Clubmark renewal.

Colin thanked Andrew and others who have contributed.

	Andrew

	4.00
4.01

4.02

4.03
	Correspondence

BOF have sent the Renewal Notice for 2016 which needs to be returned by 23rd October ie. after SOS AGM. Appendix 1.
The Return requires confirmation of Club Membership fees and a full list of Club Officials together with a cheque in the sum of £46.00. Perry will arrange for payment after the AGM by bank transfer.
Mike’s News from BOF is circulated to Committee members and is made available on the web site.


	Chris
Chris/Perry

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03

5.04
5.05

5.06

5.07

5.08

5.09

5.10

5.11

5.12

5.13

5.14

5.15

5.16

5.17
	Treasurer’s Report

The Club accounts year end is to 31st August showing a balance of £5410. However shortly after a series of payments were made to reduce the balance to £4426.
£1000 is earmarked for Club and coaching development.
£132 remaining from Community Games budget.

Overall Perry advised the funds are a little behind where we need to be accepting that items such as the coaching course were exceptional costs. 

Support for some of our younger athletes to compete at a higher level was also considered exceptional cost but could become a recurring cost. It was considered this should be allocated as part of development funding using C&C monies.
Support for members to attend the Compass Sport, British Relays, JK and British Championships were an ongoing cost to encourage members to participate. It was suggested that the Club should try to adopt a consistent policy. It was therefore agreed that the Club would pay 50% for Compass Sport Trophy events and subsidise about a third of the entry fee for the JK and British Relays. Participants would be required to pay the remainder. The same rule would also apply to junior events. This would be kept under review for each event.
The sale of cakes was a significant contribution towards the cost of junior events.

The cost of travel is normally subsidised for junior events. In the case of the Yvette Baker event the cost was more or less covered by cake sales. The Peter Palmer event entry + travel (£115 + £76.50) amounted to £27.50 per participant. It was suggested the juniors should pay £13.00 per participant.
Where appropriate £1.00 could be paid for parking to raise further income.
The Club currently has 45 SI units and 70 dibbers. The hire of boxes and dibbers from EAOA was a cost and inconvenience and it would be a club aspiration to move towards self sufficiency. John C and Julie would review the kit and make recommendations. It was hoped that grant monies might become available.

To increase income it was agreed to charge £1.00 for dibber hire. This might also encourage people to buy their own dibber easing event administration.
Event entry fees would be kept at their current level (£8.00/£6.00/£3.00) but the EA League events would be increased by £1.00 for adults (£9.00/£7.00).

It was proposed SOS annual membership stays at £5.00 and free for juniors. No family membership.

The maps for the Hatfield event will be paid for by EAOA.

Maps cost approx 25p to print but are normally charged at about 75p commercially. 25p covers the cost of printing and paper but does not cover the cost of replacing the printer. It was suggested we offer the map printing service to other clubs at say 10% below commercial rates. Suffolk would be approached after Christmas.

The Winter and Summer Series events proved relatively profitable because of the low costs involved.

Perry advised that he would have to step down as Treasurer at the AGM. The Chairman thanked him for his contribution.


	Julie

John C & Julie



	6.00
6.01

6.02

6.03

6.04
6.05

	Current Fixtures

Eddie circulated the updated 2015 Events Summary which is now extended to include 2016 (Appendix 2).
For Baddow Ridge all is in place but Essex Wild Life have yet to respond and the new land owner for Cedar Park will be contacted next week. This is important for the string course but in particular for access to the start.
Forestry Commission and the Broaks have been approached.

All events as listed are BOF registered.

Eleanor Evans will be assistant organiser for Baddow Ridge.
	Eddie
Eddie



	7.00
7.01

7.02
7.03

7.04

	Future Fixtures

The programme for 2016 (Appendix 3) was circulated superseding the copy emailed earlier. Event Officials yet to be agreed. A request for volunteers will be distributed.

The Hatfield event is scheduled for 13th March. Access from the car park to the start via the yellow paths is agreed. The planner when appointed needs to discuss proposals to avoid yellow rides. Eddie will retain a liaison role and assist with organising.
It will become a requirement for organisers to have attended a suitable course. John C is putting together proposals and will refer back to the Committee in the near future. The course takes about 3 hours.

The Colchester Urban Event is currently scheduled for Sunday 21st May 2017. It is intended to include an ultra-sprint event for the other day on that weekend. It was agreed that it is better to have the urban event on the Sunday and the sprints on the Saturday as there would be fewer shoppers on the Sunday. It is important that Castle Park is available for the Urban event and Eddie would make enquiries of Colchester Borough Council. The ultra-sprints could take place at the lake area in High Woods or possibly Wivenhoe Park. Eddie will register a level C event for Saturday 20th May 2017. 

	John C
Eddie
John C
Eddie


	8.00
8.01
8.02

8.03

8.04


	Mapping Report 
Kevin submitted his report prior to the meeting as Appendix 4.

Kevin reported that progress with the Hatfield map is a little behind at present. The northern out of bounds area is however now defined and an aerial photo and digital terrain model data has been obtained. It will be important to liaise with the planner when appointed.
Paper for maps is obtained from Stirling Surveys. However they only order their stock once a year. SOS have a sufficient quantity for the Baddow event and new supplies are due in mid September.

Release of OCAD 12 is imminent and would cost approximately £330.00. This is in the form of a hard disc and is sent from Switzerland. Copies of OCAD 11 can be freely updated to version 12. We currently have OCAD 10, the copy having been returned by Tom Eddleston. The Wivenhoe map which was updated by Tom on the trial version of OCAD cannot be opened. Kevin would approach Tom to see if it can be saved to OCAD 10. Consideration to be given to purchasing OCAD 12 when it becomes available.

	Kevin

Kevin

Kevin

	9.00
9.01

9.02


	Equipment and Club Kit
Perry has supplied John R with a copy of the insurance document and notes there is a £250.00 excess for storage in a timber shed.
English Schools have requested loan of dibbers. We would normally loan these at no cost. Julie will respond.


	Julie

	10.00
10.01

	Webmaster’s Report

Andrew would like to wind down his Webmaster duties. The Results Secretary role could be hived off. It was suggested Darren Cook could be approached for this role.

	Andrew

	11.00
11.01
11.02

11.03
	Permanent Course Officer’s Report
See Appendix 5.
High Woods now have the necessary maps for their permanent course.

Alex has met with Joan Pinch and discussed requirements for maintaining the permanent course at Tiptree Heath. Some repositioning is needed.

	Alex

	12.00
12.01

12.02

12.03

12.04
	Development Committee
Julie circulated her report to the Committee prior to the meeting as Appendix 6 attached.
Julie has circulated proposals for T-shirts for the juniors. In principle the proposals are welcomed but it was felt the design could be improved.  Julie will look into how alternative proposals could be developed and report back. If 100 could be purchased the cost per T-shirt is less.
Yvette Baker and East Anglian Schools Championships are summer events organised about the time of the Hockley (SOS) and Thorndon (HAVOC) events. It was suggested SOS offer to host the Yvette Baker event at Hockley. Julie to put forward the proposal. Parking is a potential problem but there is a nearby scout camp and a school which might be able to accommodate requirements.

It was suggested the remaining Community Games fund be allocated to the purchase of about 10-12 new compasses.


	Julie

Julie

Julie/Perry

	13.00
13.01

13.02
13.03

13.04

13.05


	EAOA Report
Peter reported prior to the meeting as Appendix 7 attached. 
British Schools Championships require an SOS club contact for organiser support. Helpers are needed for other tasks. John C is controlling at the event. 
EAOA have agreed to printing costs for the Compass Sport event at Hatfield. SOS to advise of costs when known. Officials required for the event.
An Organiser is required for the British Sprint Championships in Milton Keynes. SOS could not offer any volunteers.
As Item 12.03 SOS will offer Hockley as the venue for the Yvette Baker event.

	

	14.00
14.01

	Membership Report
SOS has two new members since the last meeting.

	

	15.00
15.01

15.02

15.03

15.04
	AGM

The SOS Annual General Meeting is programmed for 12th October at the Tiptree United Reformed Church Hall. However the Chairman and others advised they could not now make that date and Chris was requested to seek an alternative date. Chris will need to give 3 weeks notice of the AGM to all Club members. 
Colin has been in post as Chairman for 3 years and would welcome an offer from others to take over. John R would like to resign as Vice Chairman, Perry will be resigning as Treasurer and Peter will be resigning as EAOA Representative. It was noted EAOA meetings are held in Bury St Edmunds. Approaches will be made to other Club members to see if these roles can be filled. 
Lyn has again offered to coordinate food for the evening with help from others as required.

The Agenda for the Meeting was agreed as Appendix 8.


	Chris
Colin

Lyn

	16.00
16.01
16.02

16.03

16.04

16.05
	Any Other Business

(PM Item 15.02) Colin is arranging to do a lunch time walk for The Institute Walking Club.
(PM Item 15.04) Chelmsford agreed to abide by their original quote for the use of Hylands Park.
(PM Item 15.05) As previously reported by John C the application to the Sports and Recreation Alliance had been unsuccessful.
Chris would again try to put together a Winter Series. Julie has suggested that we could restart some winter training events and it might be a good idea to integrate this with the winter series.

Colin and Lyn thanked for their hospitality.


	Colin
Chris/Julie


	17.00
17.01

17.02
17.03


	Date of Next Meetings
The SOS Annual General Meeting (confirmed following the meeting) to be held at Tiptree United Reformed Church Hall at 7.30pm on Monday 26th October 2015.
The next SOS Committee Meeting is to be held at 7.30pm Monday 2nd November at John & Jenny’s house: 48 Meadow View Road, Sudbury, CO10 7NY  Tel: 01787 370947.
Subsequent meetings to be coordinated with EAOA meetings.
	All
All

Chris/EAOA Rep


The Meeting closed at approximately 22.15 hrs
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